KENN CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes of a meeting held Thursday 15th January 2015 at 7.30 pm
	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	Attending: Peter Vickery (Chairman), Elizabeth Harman (Treasurer), Ruth Bradford, Kathy Gilbert, Peter Phillips, Jackie Sands, Neil Woodward
In Attendance:  Brian Bradford, Peter Holwell
Apologies:  Howard Milton, Simon Preece 

	

	2.
	The minutes of the Meetings held on the 27th November 2014 were agreed by the Committee and signed by the Chairman as a true record.  
	

	3.
	Matters Arising

There were no matters arising which were not covered later in the agenda.
	

	4.
	Correspondence
(a) The Chairman has been contacted by Grantscape, the organization responsible for administering grants on behalf of the Coastal Waste Recycling Community Fund. A representative is coming to view the results of the capital scheme funded by the CWRF (the additional store, Milford room floor and sound equipment cupboard). The Chairman will represent the Centre.
(b) The Centre has been contacted by a member of the Parish Council, requesting copies of “all documentation referring to the Kenn Centre and Playbox”. The Committee felt that this was an unreasonable request due to the large amount of work this would take. The Chairman agreed to contact the Councillor in question, in order to agree an acceptable solution.

	PV
PV

	5.


	 Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported as follows;

(a) For the period ended 15th January 2015, income stood at £31,122, with expenditure at £22,187, giving an operating surplus of £8,934.
(b) Other Financial Matters –  BB questioned the amount paid to BT for telephone and Internet services. EH agreed to contact BT with a view to renegotiating the current service charge.
	EH



	6
	Fire, Health and Safety
(a) Accident Book – There have been no entries since the previous meeting. 
(b) Training Updates– There was nothing additional to report.
	

	7
	Upkeep of the Hall

Decoration / Maintenance and Repairs – 

(a) HM informed the Committee that Ben Stretton has completed the redecoration of the Milford room and, in addition, has cleaned the lower level gutters and the Milford Room fans.

(b) BB reported that one of the outside lights above the Milford room, needs replacing. HM agreed to look at this.
	HM


	8
	General Reports

(a) Capital Schemes – Reception Area – This project is now complete and the final result has been well received by Centre’s users.

(b) Website – On behalf of the Committee, the Chairman thanked Peter Holwell for his continuing service with the Centre’s web-site. PH stated that he was in the process of updating the web-site and would be adding new photos soon.

	

	9

	Any Other Business
(a) Members of the Committee expressed concern over the parking situation on the approach road to the Centre. One Beers Terrace resident in particular appears to be parking on Centre property in a manner likely to cause disruption. The Chairman agreed to investigate.
(b) PP In response to a question from JS regarding policies, the Chairman acknowledged that these need updating and agreed to commence the process.
(c) The date for the Centre’s AGM was set for Thursday March 26th at 7.00 pm., 
	PV

PV

All

	10
	Date of Next Meeting
Thursday 19th February  2015, at 7.30 pm, at the Kenn Centre
	All


Signed: __________________________________________                                                    Date: ____________________

